TILTON CONSERVATION COMMISSION
JANUARY 18, 2010

MINUTES

Members present:  Ben Wadleigh, Paul Rushlow, Bob Hardy and Sukie Clark.

Minutes: Sukie Clark moved, seconded by Paul Rushlow to accept the minutes of December 7, 2009 as read.  Motion passed.

Paul Rushlow moved, seconded by Bob Hardy to accept the minutes of December 21, 2009 with a minor change.  Motion passed.

Old Mill site:  A letter of clarification was sent to Fidelity Title Insurance Co. with no reply as of this date.  The State of NH has begun the process of reviewing the property for “surplussing”.

Correspondence:  
· DES – DOT, West Main Street wetlands approval

· DES – WRSD, more information needed
· LRPC – meeting notice

· NHCC – 2010 bill.  Ben Wadleigh moved, seconded by Paul Rushlow to pay $225 for the 2010 annual dues for NHCC.  Motion passed.

· DES grant dollars available.  Bob Hardy reviewed the requirements for this grant and believes that the town does not currently have a project that is suitable for this funding.

Meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm.  

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza Conde, Secretary
